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1st September 2022 

Dear Parents 

I hope you and your family have enjoyed the summer break. I’m just writing to remind you of some 

changes this year. 

New Starting Time 

School is open again on Monday 5th September. Please remember that we now have a new, earlier 

start time in the morning – gates will open at 8:30 and the register will be taken at 8:45. This means 

that all children need to be in their classrooms by 8:45 each morning otherwise they will be marked 

as late. 

School will continue to finish at 3:15 (with gates open from 3:00) 

Uniform 

Hopefully you all received an email last week which detailed information of a new school uniform 

provider that we are working with this year. This follows the government requirements for schools to 

offer at least two different uniform providers. 

Can I remind you that all children need to wear all black footwear. 

Wraparound Club 

The school will be working with a different wraparound provider this year. S4YC are a large, 

reputable provider who provide wraparound care in many local schools.  This change has occurred 

due to Danni’s club no longer operating a wraparound provision. Danni’s club was the second small 

provider since the pandemic started that had to end provision in our school due to financial and 

staffing pressures. Hopefully working with a larger company will ensure that this club will be 

sustained for a longer time and so guarantee that we can continue to offer wraparound provision. 

S4YC will be operating from 7:45-8:30 and 3:15-6:00 each school day. I must stress that they are a 

different business to the school – they hire our premises but are not operated by us. If you require 

slots with S4YC you must book via them and not via school. 

Initially S4YC will be using  Teacher Assistants from our school to staff the provision and this will 

transfer over to their staff in the very near future. 

 



 

         

I look forward to seeing you next week 

Yours Truly, 

 

Mr Manning 

 
 

 


